
Dear Sisters, 
  
I hope everyone is doing as good.  When we last met in March, who would have 
thought that we would be living a completely different lifestyle that may go on for 
many more months to come.   This has been a challenge for many of us.  We have 
lost many friends and family members.  If you need anything, groceries, someone to 
talk to, etc. please reach out to me or any of our officers. 
 
Even though there is not much going on, I wanted to touch base with you all.  Sister 
Lisa wrote us a beautiful reflection this month on page 2. 
 
I inserted in the newsletter a letter from Sister Linda about the Mission of St Joan of 
Arc Notre Dame raffle.  Due to all the restrictions the raffle is changed from a trip 
and football game to $3,500 prize.  If anyone wants a ticket let me know and we will 
get some to you.   
 
The apparition in County Mayo in Ireland of Our Lady of Knock is reported to have 
occurred on the evening of August 21, 1879, the vigil of the octave of the feast of 
the Assumption. Those who witnessed the miracle ranged in age from five years old 
to seventy-five. 

The apparition was described as follows: “Our Lady was wearing a large, brilliant 
crown and clothed in white garments. On her right was Saint Joseph, his head 
inclined toward her and on her left Saint John the Evangelist. To the left of Saint 
John was an altar on which stood a cross and a lamb.” Standing only a few feet off 
the ground, the Blessed Virgin wore a white cloak and was described by witnesses 
as being incredibly beautiful. She wore a bright golden crown, and appeared to be 
praying with her eyes looking toward heaven with her arms bend in front of her with 
her palms facing inward. 
 
Our Lady of Knock Pray for Us!!! 
 
Please stay safe and I pray we will soon be able to get together again. 

 
 
 
In Our Motto, 
Linda 
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From Sister Lisa… 

Do you have a memory of your mother that stands out and somehow has helped to define who you are now?  
When I was two years old, my mother and father had a wrought iron fence put around our front patio at our row 
house in Mayfair to prevent me from running around.  My mother often told me the story that the day after it was 
installed, she put me in and I climbed out.  I loved hearing this story over and over because I liked the idea that 
nothing could hold me back.  I still like that idea, but I’ve matured a little since then, and realize that boundaries 
are good and necessary.  In that context, Covid19 has challenged us to respect boundaries in order to protect our-
selves and others.  We wear masks and stay six feet apart. Like our patio fence, the intent is to protect us and oth-
ers.  Though my fence climbing days are limited, if not gone (I still think I could climb a fence if needed), I still 
like that idea that nothing can hold me back.  Silly me… 

On December 29, 2019, my sister, Maureen, died suddenly and unexpectedly.  That was a fence I couldn’t climb 
or break through.  With all my education in psychology and spirituality, and almost 45 years of prayer and retreat, 
I felt like I walked smack dab into a giant wall, the way Donna did, nose first, into the glass door in South Caroli-
na.  Ouch!  Life does “ouch” us sometimes.   

So I went on retreat in June, pretty mad at God.  “Why did you take her?”  In my head, I knew God didn’t take her, 
but my heart and head were far, far apart.  It took time and lots of tears but through God’s grace, I began the pro-
cess of knowing in “my deep heart’s core,” (Yeats) the following: 

People die.  Whether by sickness, accident, poor choices, or tragic events, people die.  They leave us and our pre-
cious world, and go to God who welcomes them with open arms, the same arms that gave them life. I had the ex-
traordinary blessing of a deep sense that God loves me so much that he would never hurt me.  God didn’t take 
Maureen, her body gave out and God received her.  The proverbial wall or fence of grief and loss didn’t tumble 
down or miraculously disappear, and I didn’t climb it.  But I sat before it, paralyzed at times, and waited and wept.  
There was no earthquake or fire. God came in the “low sound” like water lapping on the shore…like the whisper 
of God referred to by Elijah in 1 Kings 19, a whisper of love.  I shouted at the whisper: “It’s not fair; this shouldn’t 
have happened; why God?”  God whispered again, “trust me.”  I have always tried to trust God but this was a 
darkness I couldn’t fathom.  God whispered again.  “Maureen is no farther than I am.  Why do you think I whis-
per?  Because I’m so close and so is Maureen.” God continued, “Jesus put an end to death; He is the Resurrection. 
Maureen is with me, whole and happy.  I would never hurt you, Lisa.” By the way, this took six months for me to 
hear.   

Well, I still cry and wonder, and miss Maureen, but deep in my heart’s core, I know she is with God. And I try to 
return to that heart knowledge so it doesn’t slip away or the Old Boy doesn’t steal it. I hope this reflection helps 
you.  We all suffer losses; we all question God.  At two, I climbed the fence. Grown up fences are much more 
challenging, but I have tools and faith and my LAOH sisters… and so do you! 

God bless you and count on my sincere prayer for you that you hear the “low sounds” of God in your “deep heart’s 
core.”   

I will arise and go now, for always night and day 
I hear lake water lapping with low sounds by the shore; 
While I stand on the roadway, or on the pavements grey, 
I hear it in the deep heart’s core.    

-William Butler Yeats 
 
 



 

 

 

 

Congratulation to Aiden Jones, son of Jaclyn and Tim Jones and Grandson of Nancy and John Jones,  
who graduated Kindergarten and will attend OLC in the fall.  

 

 

 

 

Please keep Eileen Smith and her family in your prayers. Eileen’s father passed away this month.  

Our sister, Marlene Davis passed away.  Please keep her & her family in your prayers.  

Also keep our sister and division vice president, Peggy Nicholson and her family in your prayers. Peg-
gy passed away on July 22.   

 

 

Family News 

Birthday Blessings to Our Sisters 

 
June  

Anne Albert              4 
Terry Welsh                5 
Gayle Tiernan                8 
Jennifer Sadoff       11 
Margaret Synakowski   18 
Marybeth Phillips     21 
Nora McDonald        24 
Diane Driscoll                26 
Joan Heinsinger            27 

 
July 

Mary Jean Ricci              2 
Kathy Annan                  3 
Dee Kolb                  13 
Elizabeth Gaydosh   17 
Linda Nevedomsky         18 
Alisha Marie Bielecki 25 
Kathryn Searles             28 
Eileen Smith                30 

 
 
 

August 
Rachel Costello                      7 

Marilyn O'Boyle                   7 
Anne Foody                        13 
DiAne McCausland                13 
Dolores Stevenson                14      
Patricia Dugan                  22 
Kathleen Clarke                25 
Barbara  Driscoll                27 

 
Sept 

Karen Nealon                        5 
Donna Cannon               6 
Margaret Korejko             6 
Maria Gallagher             13 
Ann Marie Kuvik            13 
Catherine King               15 
Kathleen Walker               16 
Marlene Roche Fiorino        17 
Bernadette Coyne               20 
Elizabeth McNally                24 

Rich Hrapzynski 
Greg Riley 
Peggy Nicholson 
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Chaplin 
        Sr. Lisa Breslin,  
        Lisabreslinssj@gmail.com 
  267-592-0841 
 

President  
 Linda Nevedomsky 
 Lmnevedom@hotmail.com 
 267-240-1083 
 

Vice President 
Peggy Nicholson 
irishpeg77@yahoo.com 
215-739-6560 

 

Recording Secretary 
Kathy Annan 

        Kathleen.Annan@TUHS.Temple.edu 
         215-901-3364 

 
Financial Secretary 

Donna Kearney (Donnelly) 
kddfam@aol.com 
215-915-3205 

 

Treasurer 
Bernadette Coyne 
bernmcoyne@verizon.net 

215-407-7969 
 

Historian 
Anne Foody 
afoody813@aol.com 
215-421-7359 

 
Missions & Charities 

Nancy Jones 
NancysSimpleFood@gmail.com 
267-241-4677 

 
Catholic Actions  

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 

 
Mistress At Arms 

Maria Gallagher  
mecrup@gmail.com 

609-304-7929 
 

Sentinel 
 Sr. Lisa Breslin,  
        Lisabreslinssj@gmail.com 
  267-592-0841 

 
 
 
 

Freedom for All Ireland 
 Bunny Clark 
 thebun28@gmail.com 
 215-551-5334 
      
Immigration & Education 
      
 
Publicity 

Maria Gallagher  
mecrup@gmail.com 

609-304-7929 
 
By Laws 

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 

 
Hibernian Hunger Project 

Ann Marie Kuvik 
amkuvik@gmail,com 
215-901-8052 
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Purpose (please check box below):  

(   ) New mailing address          (    )  Dues Enclosed 

(   )  New e-mail address           (    ) Name change  

(   )  New telephone number 

Please complete the information above and return to: 

Donna Kearney, 

Financial Secretary, LAOH Division 87 

4540 Almond St. Philadelphia, PA 19137 
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any changes to Donna Kearney. 

Officer List 



c/o Donna Donnelly-Kearney 

4540 Almond Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19137 

Friendship. Unity & Christian Charity 

 

L A O H  D I V  8 7  


